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Cipla – Recall of albuterol inhalation aerosol  
• On July 7, 2023 the FDA announced a consumer level recall of six lots of Cipla’s albuterol 

inhalation aerosol because of a complaint for one inhaler where leakage was observed through 
the inhaler valve. Out of an abundance of precaution, six lots manufactured using the same lot of 
valves are being recalled. 

 
Product Description Lot Number (Exp Date) NDC Number 

Albuterol sulfate inhalation 
aerosol, 90 mcg (200 metered 
inhalation) 

IB20045 (11/23); 
IB20055 (11/23); 
IB20056 (11/23); 
IB20057 (11/23); 
IB20059 (11/23); 
IB20072 (11/23) 

69097-142-60 

 
• Albuterol is indicated for the treatment and prevention of bronchospasm with reversible 

obstructive airway disease and for the prevention of exercise induced bronchospasm. 
 

• There is a reasonable probability that failure to deliver the recommended dose of albuterol to treat 
the respiratory symptoms of an acute asthma exacerbations such as wheezing coughing, shortness 
of breath and bronchospasms, due to device defect, may be life-threatening.  
 

• To date, Cipla has not received any reports of adverse events related to the recalled albuterol. 
 

• Consumers should contact their physician or healthcare provider if they have experienced any 
problems that may be related to taking or using the recalled drug products. 
 

• Anyone with the affected lot on hand should stop use and distribution and return to place of 
purchase.  

 
• Contact Cipla at 1-844-247-5287 or by email at cipla.cs@cipla.com for questions regarding this 

recall. 

https://www.fda.gov/safety/recalls-market-withdrawals-safety-alerts/cipla-issues-voluntary-nationwide-recall-six-batches-albuterol-sulfate-inhalation-aerosol-90-mcg-200
https://dailymed.nlm.nih.gov/dailymed/drugInfo.cfm?setid=c4d6d76a-14b8-411a-8019-e2c923c2c532
mailto:cipla.cs@cipla.com

